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CFAES Community —

We are excited to be back to our traditions and cheering on our Ohio State Buckeyes in “the Shoe” this
Saturday. As in years past, we are sending a reminder about safety measures to prevent unauthorized access
to CFAES buildings and ensure a safe environment for individuals whose research or other activities require
they be on campus.

For the 2021 season, CFAES buildings will be secured during the following home games:

Oregon September 11t
Tulsa September 18t
Akron September 25th
Maryland October 9t
Penn State October 30t
Purdue November 13t

Michigan State November 20th

Individuals who need to be on campus and in our buildings for specific CFAES related work can do so,
however, be aware that parking lots fill with tailgating activities. Otherwise, we discourage being in our
buildings during game days. In addition, no workshops, meetings, or seminars should be scheduled in CFAES
buildings on these dates. We will be utilizing personnel from our CFAES Operations team to oversee the area
and buildings during the game. If you need to work in a building on these dates, you will need to carry your
BUCK ID to identify yourself.

All CFAES buildings on the Columbus campus should be locked on home football game days. No
unauthorized persons should be granted access. Our buildings are not part of the tailgating facilities made
available during game days. In addition, doors should not be propped or modified to prevent them from
locking.

If you observe tampering with a door, such as taping the bolt or blocking the door in some way, it is your duty
to report it immediately: call OSUPD 614-292-2121. Likewise, if you observe unauthorized people in a secure
building during off-duty hours, it is your duty to report it immediately. It is NOT your duty to make any
attempt to resolve the situation; call OSUPD 614-292-2121. In an emergency, call 911.

If you have any questions, please reach out to Seth Walker at walker.439 or 330-988-4125.

Thank you for your assistance in ensuring a safe environment for our students, staff and faculty —and go
Bucks!

Dean Cathann Kress
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Dean Cathann A. Kress, Ph.D.

Vice President for Agricultural Administration & Dean
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